Minutes of Business Meeting of the Southern Section AMERICAN SOCIETY OF ANIMAL SCIENCE Jacksonville, Florida February 6, 1962

4:15 P.M.
President George K. Davis, Presiding

President George K. Davis called the Annual Business Meeting of the Southern Section, American Society of Animal Science, to order at 4:15 P.M., February 6, 1962, in the South Ballroom, Roosevelt Hotel, Jacksonville, Florida.

The minutes of the last meeting, which was held in Jackson, Mississippi on February 7, 1961, were read and approved.

R. F. Wheeler gave the Treasurer's report indicating that 106 members had paid dues of \$1.00 each, and that expenditures to date totaled \$45.15.

President Davis called then for the report of the Nominating Committee. This report was submitted by the Committee composed of Doctors G. L. Robertson, R. F. Sewell and H. L. Chapman, Jr. The Committee submitted the following names:

President Dr. E. J. Warwick

U. S. Department of Agriculture

Beltsville, Maryland

Vice-President Dr. R. F. Wheeler

Animal Husbandry Department Clemson, South Carolina

Secretary-Treasurer Dr. W. M. Warren

Animal Husbandry and Nutrition Department

Auburn University Auburn, Alabama

There was a motion that this slate of officers be elected, and the motion passed.

President Davis then called for a report of the Resolutions Committee, and this report was made by Dr. Sam L. Hansard, and a copy of the report is attached.

President Davis then called for a report from Dr. C. M. Kincaid and Dr. C. S. Hobbs pertaining to the task of writing up a set of rules for operating the Southern Section. Dr. Kincaid said that Dr. Hobbs was Chairman of that two-man committee, and Dr. Hobbs was not present; therefore, a report was not made. Presumably, a report will be made at the next Annual Meeting.

Dr. Davis asked for any comments pertaining to the Annual Awards, and there was some discussion; however, a motion was not made.

Dr. Davis then called for any old business that might have been overlooked,

but there was none; therefore, he proceeded to new business.

President Davis referred to the fact that the National Association has changed the name from American Society of Animal Production to American Society of Animal Science, and a motion was made that the name of the Southern Section be changed accordingly, and this motion was passed.

President Davis then announced that the meeting in 1963 of the American Society of Animal Science would be held in Oregon, and that the Southern Section would meet in Memphis, Tennessee.

Dr. Davis called for a discussion pertaining to multiple sections and a motion was made that we have multiple sections if necessary. Dr. M. L. Ray made an amended motion that we have night sessions if necessary in order to keep from having multiple sections; however, this motion was defeated, and the original motion passed.

Another motion was made that there should not be a conflict when the Awards Papers were being given in order that each person may have the opportunity to hear those papers, and this motion passed.

Dr. G. L. Robertson moved that the possibility of having a Teaching Section for next year be investigated, and this motion was seconded and passed.

An invitation was extended by the University of Tennessee to have the National Meetings there in 1964, and if not in 1964, the invitation was further extended for 1965. This motion passed.

A motion was made by D. L. Handlin that we investigate the possibility of having a Student Section, and this motion was seconded and passed. There were a few votes in favor of this motion, and none against it; however, only a small number of the persons present voted at all.

There being no further business, Dr. George K. Davis entertained a motion for adjournment, and this motion was passed.

During the three day meeting, February 5 through 7, 1962, a total of 57 technical papers were presented to the group. A total of 106 persons signed the attendance register, which is attached, and probably there were other persons attending who failed to sign the roll.

Respectfully submitted,

R. F. Wheeler, Secretary